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Presenter
Presentation Notes
We are here today to talk about the policy issues that were referred to the council from the budget committee.

I want to start with a review of how we got here.  You will recall that the BC approved a motion to formulate a long-term sustainable financial strategy for the General Fund when they approved the current year’s budget recommendation back in May.

In July, the BC started meeting to determine options for balancing the FY15 budget.  At that meeting, a number of ideas were generated during brainstorming sessions.  Other budget balancing ideas were carried forward from the FY14 Proposed Budget and the City Service Fee conversation.  And along the way, there were other suggestions from budget committee members for how to plug the gap.  Altogether, the BC came up with 56 different ideas for balancing the budget.  

All of those ideas generally fell into three categories.  There are some potential service reductions, increased revenue ideas, and other approaches.  The other approaches included things like growing the economy and tax base, use of non-general funds, personnel costs, and so on.  Those ideas (31 of them) were forwarded on to the Finance Investigative Team for their review.  

The Budget Committee, through a couple of different processes, narrowed down the list of 56 ideas.  Some of those ideas were grouped into budget balancing combinations that will be presented to the community for public hearings this month.

The BC recommended that 7 of the 56 items to be referred to the City Council as policy issues for further discussion.  Those are what we are here tonight to talk about.

There were also some longer-term solutions that were determined to be not available for solving the FY15 budget gap.  And there is a Revenue Team that will be looking at various ways to increase revenues in the General Fund, both in the short and long terms.




Council Policy Items for FY15 Budget 

• Staff Recommendation: 
– Refer three revenue items to the Revenue Team 

for consideration. 
– None of the other items should be considered for 

balancing the FY15 budget. 

• Some of these items are / will be scheduled 
for policy discussions not related to the 
budget.   
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Presenter
Presentation Notes
I will go over the list of policy issues referred back for council discussion in a moment.

The purpose of tonight’s meeting is to determine whether any of these items should be used to balance the FY15 budget.  The staff recommendation is that three items should be referred to the Revenue Team, and the other items should not be considered for FY15 budget purposes.

Some of the items are or will be scheduled for future council policy discussions that are not directly related to the budget.  For tonight, we are just talking about FY15 budget solutions, and not asking for you to take any action on the other policy issues.



Council Policy Items for FY15 Budget 

• Discontinue MUPTE 
• Fund Capital Improvements with Bonds 
• Increase Transient Room Tax 
• Create Business License Fee 
• Create Bicycle Registration Fee 
• Terminate Riverfront Urban Renewal District 
• Use Parking Funds to Solve Budget Gap 
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Presenter
Presentation Notes
This is the list of items that were referred to you for additional conversation from the Budget Committee.  I will got through each item and give you some background and the staff recommendation about how to proceed with the item for the FY15 budget.



Discontinue MUPTE 
• What the FIT said: 

– No potential for solving the FY15 budget gap  
– Consider reducing the exemption time period for 

future projects 
• Council has suspended the program pending 

additional policy discussions. 
• Staff Recommendation:  Take this item off the 

list for consideration in solving the FY15 
budget gap. 
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Presenter
Presentation Notes
The first item is to discontinue the Multi-Unit Property Tax Exemption, or MUPTE.

The Finance Investigative Team reviewed this item and determined that there would not be any potential dollars available from discontinuing MUPTE that could be used to balance the FY15 budget gap.  The reason is that current contracts cannot be terminated for budget reasons.

The FIT also suggested that in the larger policy conversations that you have on this topic that you consider reducing the exemption time period for future projects.

You have already suspended the program pending additional discussions on policy parameters.

Staff recommendation on this item is that you take this item off the list for consideration in solving the FY15 budget gap.



Fund Capital Improvements 
with Bonds 

• What the FIT said: 
– Asking voters to approve GO bonds would increase 

available revenues for a limited time period.  
– Bonds paid from existing revenues could be used but 

would reduce dollars available for capital purposes.   
– Either approach would cost more money than using 

current pay-as-you-go method 

• Staff Recommendation:  Take this item off the list 
for consideration in solving the FY15 budget gap. 
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Presenter
Presentation Notes
Another suggestion was to fund capital improvements with bonds, rather than using current budget allocations, or pay-as-you-go funds for those projects.  The idea would be that you would take the dollars currently budgeted in the General Fund for capital and use them for something else.  

To fund the capital projects, you would issue one of two different kinds of bonds.  You would ask voters to approve General Obligation bonds, which would authorize the City to levy additional property taxes and be a new revenue source for the capital improvements.  Or you would use existing General Fund budget allocations to repay General Fund bonds.

Either approach would be a limited term solution that would last as long as the bonds are outstanding.  Either approach would cost more than the current method of using pay-as-you-go capital funding.  The General Fund bond approach would result in fewer dollars available for capital purposes, because some of the budget allocation would be used to pay for bond issuance and interest costs.

The staff recommendation is to take this item off the list for consideration in solving the FY15 budget gap.




Increase Revenues 

• Three ideas were included:   
– Transient Room Tax 
– Business License Fee 
– Bicycle Registration Fee 

• Staff Recommendation:  Refer to the Revenue 
Team. 

7 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
The budget committee came up with three new revenue ideas, which are listed here.  The FIT reviewed the Transient Room Tax increase.  There were also two other new fees suggested for possible implementation.

For all of these items, staff recommends that you refer the ideas to the Revenue Team.  We are currently contacting potential members of the team and expect to get started meeting shortly.



Terminate the Riverfront Urban 
Renewal District 

• What the FIT said: 
– This could provide ~$360K per year in ongoing 

funding to the General Fund, plus 1X$ from tax 
increment funds remaining at district termination. 

• Staff Recommendation:  This item should not 
be considered for balancing the FY15 budget.  
Further conversations are needed about the 
potential use of UR dollars for redevelopment 
of the EWEB site. 
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Presenter
Presentation Notes
Terminating the Riverfront Urban Renewal District would provide additional property tax dollars to the City’s General Fund, estimated at about $360,000 per year as of last year.

Council is in the process of working with EWEB in redevelopment of their riverfront site.  One of the key tools that the City would have to assist with that redevelopment is the Riverfront urban renewal dollars.  Staff recommends that council discuss whether urban renewal dollars should be used for that project prior to making a decision to terminate the district.

[Have in back-up:  urban renewal and impact on school revenues, in anticipation of that question coming up again.]




Use Parking Funds to Solve Budget Gap 

• What the FIT said: 
– There  may be funds that could be used to solve 

the budget gap, but … 
– Parking garages have significant unfunded 

deferred maintenance needs. 
– Consider impacts on downtown. 

• Staff Recommendation:  Take this item off the 
list for consideration in solving the FY15 
budget gap. 
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Presenter
Presentation Notes
The FIT reviewed the potential for the Parking Fund to contribute additional dollars to the General Fund as a way to solve the budget gap.  They found that there may be additional funds that could be used, but that would require rate increases or elimination of free parking, or other actions that would impact parking operations.  

The FIT noted that parking garages have significant unfunded deferred maintenance needs and no way to pay for those.  They urged staff to look for ways to adequately maintain the garages.

They also discussed the impacts that changes in parking operations could have on downtown revitalization.

Staff recommends that this item be taken off the list for solving the FY15 budget gap.  The main reason is that even with changes in parking operations, such as eliminating free parking downtown or increase parking fees, the Parking Fund is struggling financially to meet its current obligations and would be unlikely to be able to afford additional General Fund contributions.   [more details next slide]



Parking Fund Transfer History 
Budgeted 
Amounts 

FY12 FY13 FY14 FY15 

Downtown 
Police 

$760 $771 $784 $797 

Central Service 
Allocation 

207 268 273 226 

General Fund 
Support 

1,137 1,166 928 972 

Total $2,104 $2,205 $1,985 $1,995 

Actual Amount $1,536 $1,775 

Shortfall ($568) ($430) 
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Presenter
Presentation Notes
This chart sets out the history of the Parking Fund’s transfer to the General Fund for the past two years, the current year and projected for FY15. While the fund has been a long supporter of the general fund, we significantly increased our contribution in FY11, by $560,000, to maintain general fund services.  At that time, the full transfer was about 1.1 million.  As mentioned in the FIT template that was provided in your packet, the Fund was only able to continue that contribution for one year.  In FY12, our revenues could not keep up with expenditures, and we did not make $568,000 of the previously budgeted $1.1 million.  This pattern continued in FY13 and we did not transfer $430,000.

If we had ended the free parking program and collected the meter revenue in the downtown during FY13, we still would not have met our original general fund commitment.  To give an example of what we would need to do to meet the general fund transfer commitment as it currently stands, we would need to end free parking downtown, eliminate the first free hour in garages, and raise rates a minimum of .25/hr.
 
In addition, this kind of change in parking rates would not take into account how the City will pay for major maintenance of our garages.  They are big, expensive structures and we are not currently putting any funds towards necessary upgrades and safety needs.  While our community has willingly supported new revenue measures to replace schools, parks and roads, it’s difficult to imagine support for a parking garage.  

Overall, the Parking Fund would be a “yellow” status in the red/yellow/green financial status indicator system.  It ended FY13 with less than $200,000, which is significantly below a prudent ending balance for this fund.  It has been running deficits each year. Until the fund is in better financial health, staff recommends that we do not add more obligation to the Parking Fund to send money to the General Fund.
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Presenter
Presentation Notes
This is a summary of the recommendations for the FY15 budget actions.

Two items are recommended to not be considered in FY15, but maybe in a future year … terminating the Riverfront URD and additional Parking Fund Transfers.

Three items are recommended for referral to the revenue team … TRT, business license fee and bicycle registration fee.

Two items are recommended to be dropped from further budget consideration … discontinuation of MUPTE and selling bonds to pay for routine capital expenses.

Staff will proceed with these recommendations unless we hear otherwise from you.  With that, I will open it up for council discussions and questions.
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